
Crock Pot Sweet Potato Soup

I’ve always been a fan of our grill… really, for two reasons.
1. In the summertime, it’s a great way to eat healthy and not
heat up the kitchen and 2. when we grill, my husband is
usually the one cooking!  Since it’s been such a mild winter,
we’ve been taking advantage of the unseasonably warm evenings
and grilling our food. But since local produce isn’t as
plentiful in January, I’ve been getting creative.

So I’ve been grilling sweet potatoes. Sure, they get their
glory at Thanksgiving when they are smothered and covered by
marshmallows or syrup or sugar. Sometimes they even make a
repeat performance at Christmas or Easter or Passover, but my
new absolute favorite way to eat a sweet potato is by grilling

it to perfection.

It’s so easy, let me tell you the few easy steps… Wash your
sweet potatoes. Poke fork holes all over. Wrap sweet potato in
aluminum foil. Grill on med-high heat for one hour, turning
the sweet potato halfway through. That’s it! When the sweet
vibrant goodness is done, it will be easy to squeeze the flesh
with tongs. Please be cautious though, sometimes the sweet
juices will run out of the foil (and I don’t want you to get
burned).

So a couple nights ago, I grilled five sweet potatoes. I
figured we would eat the leftovers so I made a couple extra.
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And these extra potatoes became the inspiration for tonight’s
new recipe! With a few ingredients I already had on hand, I
was able to literally “whip together” this amazing meal. This
crock pot sweet potato soup is thick and hearty and even
though soup might not be fresh and exciting for a winter meal,
adding  in  the  flavor  from  the  grill  really  makes  a
difference.  

2 medium sweet potatoes, already cooked in grill or oven,
cooled and then skinned

3 c. chicken broth

1/2 c. caramelized onions

1/4 t. nutmeg

1/4 t. chili powder

1/4 t. celery seed

1/4 t. curry powder

1 clove garlic, minced

1/2 c. heavy cream

Put  all  ingredients  (except  heavy  cream)  in  crock  pot,
stir and then cook on low for 3-4 hours. Use a hand blender
and puree mixture until smooth, then stir in heavy cream.
Serve hot with a tiny sprinkle of nutmeg or curry on top.

Crock Pot Chicken Divan
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This  recipe  gives  me  crazy
flashbacks! My mom use to make
this when I was a kid. She made
it  in  the  oven,  but  it  was
almost  the  same  recipe—
broccoli, chicken, rice and some
sauce that had a little bit of
an orange color but didn’t taste

at all like oranges. It took me a few more years of life to
find out that the color was from the curry powder. I think
Crayola should add the crayon color “curry”.  

It’s hard sometimes for my taste buds to explain the flavors
to my head, but I think I’ve figured out most of my mom’s
recipe.  I’ve added the crock pot. Maybe the celery seed, too,
but I think it adds a nice flavor. I start with frozen chicken
breasts because I never think ahead to thaw it out and I don’t
like when I defrost it in the microwave and then the edges get
a little cooked and weird. Using frozen chicken breasts works
just fine, it will defrost and cook and fall apart into the
creamy goodness of the sauce and the starch of the rice and
absorb all of the spices by the time it’s done.

This home cooking will serve a table full of happy tummies and
happy hearts. Enjoy!

1 lb. frozen broccoli cuts

1 c. uncooked white rice

3-4 boneless, skinless chicken breasts

1 can cream of chicken soup

1 t. Worchestershire sauce

1 t. fresh lemon juice

2 t. curry powder
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1/2  t. celery seed

1/2 t. ground black pepper

2 T. melted butter

1 c. shredded cheddar cheese

1/2 c. Parmesan cheese sprinkles

1/2 c. milk

1/2 c. mayonnaise

Put frozen broccoli in crock pot first. Sprinkle with rice.
Lay chicken breasts on top. Mix remaining ingredients in a
separate bowl and then pour on top of chicken. Cook on high
for  4  hours.  Prior  to  serving,  shred  chicken  and  mix
everything  together.

Crock  Pot  Roasted  Chicken
(and curried chicken salad)

It’s Friday! I work hard all week waiting for today. Tonight
we get to start our weekend. I can’t think of a better way to
welcome the weekly 2-day vacation than to have a family meal
together at home.  To make it more special, we are having
guests this evening as well. Ok crock pot, it’s time to do
your thing and make dinner tonight taste like it was hard to
make  (but  really  it’s  only  noon  o’clock  and  it’s  already
done).

The most challenging part of this recipe is making sure that
your meat will fit in the crock pot. If you have a round and
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more vertical design of a crock pot, you might have to use a
cornish hen instead of a chicken if you want it to fit! This
recipe really works best in a 5-6 qt. crockpot that is oval
shaped. I just thought you should know this before you start
trying to shove everything in and then being disappointed when
it doesn’t fit.  (check out my next post about buying a new
crock pot!)

If you have leftover chicken after tonight, I’d recommend
making curried chicken salad tomorrow. Add a stalk of fresh,
chopped celery (not a cooked one from the pot), add a small
can of diced water chestnuts, 1/2 c. quartered red grapes and
then enough mayo to make it a good consistency. Then, add
curry powder, a little salt and pepper— I can’t tell you how
much because I don’t know how much chicken you have left, but
remember that curry powder becomes more potent after it gets a
chance to fester. Make this salad up and then put it in the
fridge for a couple hours– when it turns a darker copper color
(from the curry), it’s ready to eat!

Well there you go, I guess it’s a two recipe day. You have one
for today and one for tomorrow! 

Now for to the roasted chicken recipe:

1 3-4 lb. fresh chicken, thawed, rinsed and patted dry

2 T. olive oil

2 cloves garlic, chopped

8 oz. baby carrots

3 stalks celery, cut into 2 inch chunks

1/2 med. onion, cut into chunks

dash of paprika

salt and pepper



If  you  have  a  trivet  that  fits  in  your  crock  pot,  I’d
recommend using it. It keeps your chicken just elevated from
sitting in it’s own juices and makes it MUCH easier to pull
the chicken out when it is done (which makes for a nicer
presentation too).  Place chicken in pot– to know it’s on the
correct side, you should see the smooth skin covering the
chicken  breasts.   Brush  the  skin  with  the  olive  oil  and
sprinkle with the chopped garlic. Position the carrots, celery
and  onions  around  the  bird.  Sprinkle  all  contents  with
paprika,  salt  and  pepper.  Cook  on  low  for  8-10  hours,
depending  on  bird  size.


